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July 17, 2020 

 
             File No. 200629 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On July 16, 2020, the following proposed Initiative Ordinance for the November 3, 2020, 
Election was amended by the Board of Supervisors’ Budget and Finance Committee: 
 

File No.  200629  
 
Motion ordering submitted to the voters at an election to be held on November 3, 
2020, an Ordinance amending the Business and Tax Regulations Code to impose 
an additional gross receipts tax or an administrative office tax on businesses with 
a greater than 100:1 ratio of the compensation of the business’s highest-paid 
managerial employee to the median compensation paid to the business’s 
employees based in the City; and increasing the City’s appropriations limit by the 
amount collected under the additional tax for four years from November 3, 2020. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
  

   
 By:  Victor Young, Assistant Clerk  
         
Attachment 
 
c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer  
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 

CEQA does not apply to a measure submitted to the
voters by the Mayor or 4 Supervisors.
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